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CSEA/CLASSIFIED LEADERS 

December 17, 2010
MEETING NOTES

DRAFT

Attendees: Maggie Gonzales, Debi Miller, Pat Murray, Wendy Corbin, Chancellor Miles, Sue Rearic
A. Welcome

B. Classified Staff Development:  Tabled to January 4.
C. Summer 4/10 – “Assist-A-Student”:  As a follow-up to the recent District Executive Council (DEC) Wendy Corbin suggested and offered the help of Classified Senate’s Assist-A-Student campaign in preparing for the Fall semester after the 4/10 Summer schedule. The Chancellor recommended scheduling a meeting with Wendy Stewart, Dean of Counseling & Enrollment Services to explain to her how the Classified Senate might be able to assist on the campus.  The Chancellor suggested ccing the VPs and the President at Grossmont College on the meeting request and reference this discussion.
She added that this would give the classified staff an opportunity to be recognized for their assistance.  Pat Murray can prepare a one page FAQs for those assisting.

D. Selection Committee Notification for Representation:  The Chancellor start the discussion by informing the group that the district is not legally bound to have classified on “screening” committees. She would like to use the word “screening” instead of hiring or selection to identify these committees.  There is legal language to include classified on shared governance committees. For the screening process, the Chancellor would like to see shorter timelines for the process in securing classified reps on these committees and the district needs to consider the diversity component to the committees.  She also indicated that it should be the responsibility of employment services to screen for the minimum qualifications and the screening committee.
Debi Miller offered an historical perspective on how the process has evolved to date.  Not too long ago classified staff complained of stacking and biased committees, and they didn’t know how to go about being on a screening or shared governance committee.  The Chancellor did not understand why CSEA needed to be involved in the review of candidates for the process.  Debi Miller explained that Classified Senate has a Memorandum of Understanding (MOU) with CSEA assigns the leadership responsibilities of promoting the shared governance, classified staff development to classified senate and a central means of communication with the District.  In addition, she referred to SB235 that states the inclusion of classified staff in governance decisions.  The current process speaks to Standard IV of Accreditation in giving classified the opportunity to be a part of the process and to the Strategic Plan for the value and support of employees.
Pat Murray added that in the past there was a memo from Human Resources that covered the following areas of concern:

1. Consult with CSEA and CS for hiring administrators

2. Didn’t want to go to hiring committees
3. Usual and standard process for all committees

Chancellor Miles responded it is management legal right to give you placement on committees.

Pat Murray and Debi Miller continued to explain the relationship with CSEA and the Classified Senate as it pertains to classified representation on shared governance and screening committees and we are facilitating for the union.

The Chancellor added that it is important to have the classified voice on these committees.

Debi Miller would like the Classified Senate, in working in concert with the district, to consider going out for a “pool” of classified representatives, possibly at the beginning of each semester, based on information from the district for the upcoming positions that will be sought.  Since the procedure and past practice timelines for screening committees has changed with this district management team, the Classified Senate would like to assist the district in securing these representatives.  The Chancellor and Sue Rearic engaged in dialogue with the group to try and facilitate a collaborative effort to have this option available.  Sue Rearic could give the Classified Senate VPs and the President a list of those positions that are anticipated to be hired before the end of the fiscal year.

The group agreed to continue the conversation on January 4 at 3p.  Sue Rearic will work on a draft of a memo to all managers and DEC explaining the change in approach for classified representation on screening committees.  Each site Classified Senate VP will compile a pool of interested candidates and give the screening committee Chair options of having access to the pool to look at it for potential candidates.  Wendy Corbin, Debi Miller and Sue Rearic engaged in a conversation about seek classified representation for a recent screening committee seeking a classified position.  As the Chair, Brian Nath, currently has secured 1 classified rep outside of the CSEA/CS established internal process.  Wendy and Debi encourage her to inform Brian of the process and since he had already placed a classified staff rep on the committee, that the Chair considering going out for an additional rep utilizing the internal process.  We shared the importance of the consideration of at least 2 classified reps (one from subject-matter area, and one from possibly outside). 
As the group works through this new announcement process perhaps the Chair could actually secure of their choice and then in hopes of having 2 classified reps on each of the committee would seek guidance from the Classified VPs for the additional representative. The group encourage the Chancellor and Sue to inform their managers to utilized the Classified Senate process for all classified representatives on screening and shared governance committees.
The Chancellor then discussed briefly her intention to allow for more internal promotions lineage within the existing process.  She also is considering taking a different approach to the in house announcement procedure, in light of recent events and just go out publicly.

E. Chancellor Classified Senate Award:  Chancellor approved 4th Quarter Award Recipient Karen McCoy, and tabled the rest of the discussion for the January 4 meeting.
F. Classified Staffing Review Committee:  Debi Miller would like to share with the Chancellor’s Cabinet the progress to date for the task force and their assistance, guidance and advice in moving the process, timeline and committee composition forward.  The Chancellor stated that this comes up through the dept plan process. D. Miller asked for her to afford the task force the time to present and it she will see that the task force took existing planning into consideration.  The Chancellor then asked if we would like to do a presentation to her Cabinet, and that at the January 4 meeting we could schedule that date.
G. Classified Leadership Institute:  Tabled.
H. Classified Staff Appreciation Day:  The group wanted to check the Chancellor’s availability for this event.  She wasn’t sure of her scheduled, but would let us know as soon as she knew.

